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Robert L. Stone to Jacob Stone and Beatrice Stone  

Marianas Islands, 30 April 1945. 

Autograph letter signed, 3 pages + envelope. 

 

 

[Draft Created by Crowdsourcing] 

The Marianas 

April 30th, 1945 

Dear Dad & Bee — 

The last couple of days have found me the glad recipient of a number of packages. Many, many 

thanks for the five rolls of film which came through in fine shape. It came in the nick of time 

because I'm all out and have no way of acquiring any down here. The various canned delicacies 

really hit the spot. The chicken is particularly good for making tasty sandwiches. Our chow has 

been at a fairly low ebb, and so we usually supplement with a [strikeout] snack between times. 

A million thanks for sending the “Bay Rum”, Dad. You don't know how close I came to 

throwing it out because I thought it was a loaf of bread that had gotten moldy. All of us got a real 

kick (both ways) out of your ingenious [strikeout] job of concealment. It was swell and arrived 

unbroken — many thanks, Pop. 

The last couple of days we received some bad news as to our immediate return. Oahu is so 

overcrowded that we'll have to remain down here for an indefinite period of time. The crew that 

finished right before 
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us got by alright but we're stuck. There are five crews of us waiting to return and we just sit 

around. There are twenty-four new crews in the squadron making a total of ninety-six officers, 

none of which we know. We feel like strangers down here when actually the new crews are the 

strangers. 

At the moment I'm as red as a lobster all over my body. We've been lounging around in the sun 

getting the so-called "forty mission tan." Had a rotten experience down at the beach two days ago 

when I had $170 stollen [sic] from my wallet. All the money was removed except a travelers 

check and two Philippine bills. Except for all my money being removed, the wallet was left 

intact. Needless to say I'm fairly well irritated about the whole thing but I haven't a chance in the 

world to recover it. It was at an officers beach house, but there were a couple of strange enlisted 

men wandering around that day and that's that! 

I can't get too darn upset because we [strikeout] still all feel wonderful about finishing our 

missions. I guess I used up all my good luck on a couple of close calls 
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we had during our forty. There were half a dozen times I'd have given lots more than $770 just to 

get back home safely after [struck: being] [inserted: our plane had been] shot up over the target. 
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Yesterday we heard alot of reports that the Germans had surrendered but later [struck: it] [struck: 

was] [inserted: they were] proven untrue. From the sound of all reports it won't be long before 

they'll be down on their knees begging for mercy. Frankly, it can't end too soon to suit me! 

Well folks, that's the news for now. Keep your letters up and I'll write as soon as I hear anything 

new on our returning to Oahu and from there home. 

Best love — 

Bobby 

 

[envelope] 

Lt. Robert L. Stone 0-696041 

431st Bomb Sqdn. 11th Group 

APO 246 ℅ Postmaster 

San Francisco, Cal. 

 

 

Mr. J. C. Stone 

375 Park Avenue 

New York City (22) 

N.Y. 
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